Bradworthy CP School

Thursday 27th April 2006

Dear Parents,

It was good to see all of the children safely back in school on Tuesday. They all seem to have had a good break and we are all looking forward to an excellent summer term.

Classroom Assistant Appointments

We are delighted to be able to welcome three new members of staff who will be working in support of our children’s development in school. 

It is fantastic that we are in a position where our school budget is able to provide additional members of staff because we have always said that the greatest impact on our children’s education is the people who work with them. Our governors have always supported this and I know that our new appointments will have a very positive effect on our work in school.

Helen Carey and Nikki Martyn have been appointed in support of the children in Class 1 and they have already started work.
Tina Cann will be working in Class 2 from Monday 8th May. 

We are all looking forward to working together in the future and I am sure it will be a very positive experience for everyone. 
Computer Suite

I’m delighted to be able to tell you that the school’s ICT suite has been updated and extended over the Easter holidays and we are now in a position where we have 12 completely up-to-date machines.
These machines are fully networked and they will enable us to use our computers even more effectively in support of our school curriculum and the children’s learning.

This development has cost over £5000 and this has only been possible through the fund raising of our PTA.
I have said on many occasions how grateful we are to the school PTA for their hard work in raising much needed funds for the school.

In the past couple of years they have raised funds for the purchase of musical instruments, the development of our school grounds and for playground equipment for the children to use during their breaks.

Their fund raising in support of our computer suite development is greatly appreciated and will make a tremendous difference to our work in school.

On behalf of our staff and children I would like to thank everyone who has supported the PTA over the past couple of years.

Bingo Evening

Don’t forget the PTA’s latest fund raising activity which is taking place on Friday evening in the Memorial Hall. Doors will open at 7.00pm for a 7.30pm start.
Our PTA have organised a Bingo Evening for parents and children with excellent prizes for complete lines and full cards.
We are only charging a couple of pounds a head for entry and I am sure that the evening will be very entertaining.

As you have already read the PTA do a huge amount to support the school and this has been clearly shown by the large amount of money they have given us for computer equipment.

This money can only be raised through your support of the events they organise so please make an effort to come along on Friday evening. 

We look forward to seeing you. 

Year 3 / 4 Residential Trip

Next Wednesday, Thursday and Friday the children in Years 3 and 4 will be visiting Bristol on a three day residential visit. 
This represents an excellent opportunity for the children and we will be taking part in a great range of different activities.

We will be visiting Wookey Hole Show Caves, the Wild-Walk and Science Exploratory @Bristol, the Roman Baths in Bath, a 3D IMAX cinema and Bristol Zoo.
We will also be taking part in Laserquest and going ice skating.

We are all looking forward to the visit and I’m sure we’ll have an excellent time.
SATs

As I am sure you already know the children in Year 6 will be doing their end of Key Stage SAT tests during the week of Monday 8th May. The timetable is as follows :

Monday

Science Paper A and Science Paper B.

Tuesday

Short Writing Test, Long Writing Test and Spelling Test.

Wednesday
Reading Test.

Thursday
Mental Maths Test and Written Maths Paper A.

Friday

Written Maths paper B.

The children have been working very hard to prepare for their tests and I am sure that they will all do well. I know that all of the children will do their very best and I think that it is important to emphasis to them that as long as this is the case they should feel proud of whatever results they might get.

We have tried to keep the tests as low key as possible, whilst at the same time preparing properly, because I think that it is important that the children do not become anxious or stressed by the experience. 

The tests have to be sent away to be marked and the children will be given their results as soon as we have them, however this isn’t usually until the first week of July so I’m afraid that this means a bit of a wait.

If you have any questions about the children’s SATs please feel free to get in touch.

Children in Years 2, 3, 4 and 5 will also sit end of year SAT tests over the next couple of weeks, however these are much less extensive and they are marked in school by the teachers.

You will be getting the usual end of year reports later in the term and in addition to this there will also be parent evenings so this will give you plenty of opportunity to discuss your child’s / children’s progress this year.

This said we are happy to talk to parents at any time, so if you want to talk to any of us please feel completely free to do so.
Sports News

We’ve got football and netball teams at this year’s Merton Rally this Saturday and we’ve got high hopes of some good performances from both teams.
We are in the process of organising a range of sports fixture for the summer term and I hope to be able to give you full details next week.

Clubs

The following clubs will be running this term :

	
	Lunch Break
	After School

	Monday
	Basketball
	Climbing ( Year 6 )

	Tuesday
	Cricket
	Football

Netball

	Wednesday
	Tag Rugby

KS1 Football
	Art

Year 1 / 2 Swimming

	Thursday
	KS2 Fitness Club

KS2 Multi-sports
	Athletics

	Friday
	Girl’s Football
	Dance


These clubs will not start until the week after next because of next weeks bank holiday and the fact that several members of staff are in Bristol next week on the Year 3 / 4 residential trip.

Term Dates

Half Term


Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June
Last Day of Summer Term

Wednesday 26th July
First Day of Autumn Term

Wednesday 6th September
SAT Week


Monday 8th May – Friday 12th May
Year 3 / 4 Residential

Wednesday 3rd May – Friday 5th May

Theatre Visit


Thursday 4th May

Climbing Club Trip

Thursday 18th May

Year 6 Junior Life Skills Visit
Wednesday 24th May
We look forward to seeing you in school over the summer term.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )
